Dr. Daniel Hale Williams

Middle School 180

700 Baychester Avenue

Bronx, NY 10475

(718) 904-5650


September 13, 2017
Dear Parents/Guardians:

Welcome to Class 711!  As we embark on a new academic year, 2017-2018, I hope that you are as excited as I am about your child’s educational opportunities at MS 180.

My name is E. Joyce Darby and I will be your child’s Literacy and Social Studies teacher for this school year.  Your child will be involved in a curriculum designed to improve and enhance his/her academic abilities.  The seventh grade is a crucial year because your child’s grades are a vital part of his/her high school placement.  Therefore, I expect your child to do his/her best at all times.

In order to ensure a more constructive and efficient use of the time your child and I will spend together in class, every student will be asked to fulfill certain expectations.  Each student is required to participate, work together, show understanding, and mutual respect so that, as a class, we will maintain a productive and educational learning environment.  To best achieve these expectations, I would like to inform you of the following policies.

· Classroom behavior, routines, and rules must be followed at all times.
· ATTENDANCE POLICY

Students are expected to come to class everyday unless they are sick.  If your child is absent for any reason, he/she is required to turn in homework the day he/she returns to school.  If your child is absent from school when a test is given, he/she will be given a makeup upon his/her return.

· HOMEWORK POLICY

Homework is a daily requirement and MUST be handed in on the due date.  All assignments should be written down in a homework book and completed in the appropriate notebooks (unless otherwise specified).  Late assignments will not receive credit unless a signed note from a parent or guardian is handed in.  For graded projects, five (5) points will be deducted or every school day that an assignment is late.  After one (1) week, I will not accept any work and the student will earn a zero.  Please sign ALL homework or any test papers that may require a parent or guardian’s signature.  All class work must be done in pen (blue or black ink only.)  Homework may be handwritten or typed.
· Homework, projects, and class announcements will be posted on http://ejdarby2.weebly.com.  The website can also be accessed by clicking on 11x180.weebly.com

· . 

· GRADING POLICY

50% Tests, quizzes, and projects

25% Homework

25% Class participation, student engagement, and class preparedness

Your child is required to read at least twenty-five (25) books during the school year, therefore each student must have an independent reading book with him/her everyday.

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me by phone or by sending a note with your child.  The school’s phone number is (718) 904-5650.  I may not be able to immediately answer your call, but will return your call as soon as possible.  I look forward to working with you to ensure your child has a successful year.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Darby









Parent Welcome Letter

Please sign this part of the letter and return it to Mrs. Darby.  Please keep the top portion for your records.

Student’s Name: _______________________________________________________________
Class:  _________________________

Parent/Guardian Name: ______________________________________________________
Parent/Guardian Signature:  __________________________________________________
